NEWSLETTER



Great things are happening in Muskegon Charter Township

An update from our township supervisor



The Veterans Memorial and Wall of Honor, behind township hall, is nearly complete. While work continues on landscaping and visual aesthetics we have been adding nameplates as they are ordered. If you would like to purchase a nameplate in memory, or in honor of, any honorably discharged veteran of the United States Armed Services you can find the order form online at www.muskegontownship.org or pick one up at township hall.

Muskegon Township has added 2 new vehicles to our fleet.

The fire department has taken delivery of a 2019 Spartan/Spencer fire apparatus. This new unit features an aluminum cab, all poly-propylene rear body and galvanized steel frame. It carries 2,000 gallons of water and has a pumping capacity of 1,500 gallons per minute. This unit is stationed at our Number 2 Station on N. Getty. It is equipped with emergency medical equipment, 900 feet of attack fire hose, 1,050 feet of large diameter supply hose, ladders, power tools and hand tools. It can transport up to 4 fire fighters. It's anticipated to serve the citizens of Muskegon Charter Township for more than 20 years.

Our Sanitation Department has begun using the 2019 Mack Side Load Sanitation Truck with a cart topper and loader. This new truck is equipped with a mechanical arm to allow our staff to work more safely and efficiently.

In order for the truck to work properly we ask that all Muskegon Township sanitation containers be placed with the arrows on the lids facing towards the street.





In May we welcomed our new Treasurer to the Muskegon Township Board. Lindsay Theile has been a life-long Muskegon Township resident and is an Orchard View graduate. She comes to us from the Muskegon County Treasurers office and was appointed by the board to replace former Treasurer Jeff Wood who retired from his position with the Township.

Muskegon Charter Township is happy to offer E-bill for sewer and garbage services. If you would like to receive your sewer or garbage services bills via email, E-bill registration forms will be available beginning July 1. You will need to come to Muskegon Charter Township Hall with photo ID to sign up for E-Bills.

We also offer convenient online payment options for your Utility Bills, Summer and Winter taxes at www.bsaonline.com for a small convenience fee. Other payment options are ACH Direct Debit and the night drop box for check payments. More information on these services are available at the Muskegon Charter Township Treasurer's Office.

Annual Water Quality reports for the Northside and Eastside Water Systems are available. It was determined by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) that water quality in both systems exceeds the required standards!

Visit muskegontwp.org to view the newsletters.

Board Members

The 2016 - 2020 Board members are:

Supervisor Jennifer Hernandez jhernandez@muskegontwp.org

Treasurer Lindsay Theile Itheile@muskegontwp.org

Clerk Ann D. Oakes aoakes@muskegontwp.org

> Trustees Bob Grabinski John Hughes Joe Kemp Bill Ream

Township Board Meetings First and Third Monday of the month.



Holiday Schedule 2019

The Muskegon Charter Township Hall is closed on :

New Years Day* - January 1

Martin Luther King Day* - January 21

Presidents Day* - February 18

Memorial Day* - May 27

Fourth of July* - July 4

Labor Day* - September 2

Veterans Day* - November 11

Thanksgiving Day* - November 28

Day after Thanksgiving - November 29

Christmas Eve Day - December 24

Christmas Day* - December 25

New Years Eve Day - December 31

*No sanitation service. Collection will be one day later than normal after the holiday.